
217 t782-7027
217/782-9143

Re: Notice ofFinal Permit Decision - ConocoPhillips Cornpany

Dear :

Thank you for your comments on the draft Prevention of Significant Deterioration permits for the
ConocoPhillips Wood River Refinery and Terminal. The Illinois EPA has made final decisions to issue
the permlts.

The Illinois EPA Bureau of Air has prepared a Responsiveness Summary addressing comments and
questions raised during the public comment period. Copies ofthe final pennits and Responsiveness
Summary can be obtained by the following means:

1. By contacting the Illinois EPA by telephone, fax, or e-mail at:

Illinois EPA
Brad Frost
l02l North Grand Avenue, East
PO Box 19506
Springfi eld, IL 627 94-9 506
1-888-372-1996 toll-free
217t782-7027
2171782-9743TDD
21.71524-5023 fax
brad. fr ost@illinois. gov

2. By viewing the documents at one of the following repositories:

Hartford Public Library IEPA
143 West Hawthome Street 1021 North Grand Avenue, East
Hartford, IL 62048
618t254-9394

Springfield, IL 62794
2171782J027

IEPA
2009 Mall Strcet
Collinwille, IL 62234
6181346-sr20

3. On the web at: rv*ry.epa.statail.uVoublic-notices/general-notices.html or
ww"w.epa.govlregion5iailpermitvilonline.htm (for the second addrcss look under All Permit Records,
PSD. New).



To obtain a printed copy ofthe documents free of charge, please contact the Illinois EPA through the
contact information listed in #1 above.

The Prevention of Significant Deterioration permits being issued for the proposed plant grant approval to
construst pursuant to the federal rules for Prevention of Significant Detrioration of Air Quality (PSD), 40
CFR 52.21. Accordingly, individuals who filed comments on the draft PSD permits or participated in the
public hearing may petition the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) to review the PSD
provisions of the issued permits. Ir addition, as cornments werg submifted on the draft PSD permits for the
proposed facilif that requested a change in the draft permitg the issued PSD permits do not become
effective until after the period for filing of an appeal has passed. This letter is the service of notice that
final permit decisions have been made. The procedures goveming appeals are coniained in the Code of
Federal Regulations (CFR), "Appeal of RCRA, UIC and PSD permits," 40 CFR 124.19. Ifan appeal
request will be submitted to USEPA by a means other than regular mail, refer to the Environmental
Appeals Board website at www.epa.sovleab/eabfaq.htm#3 for instructions. Ifan appeal request will be
filed by regular mail, it *rould be sent on a timely basis to the following address:

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Clerk ofthe Board
Environmental Appeals Board (MC 11038)
Ariel Rios Building
1200 Pemsylvania Avenue, N.W
Washington, D.C. 20460-0001
Telephone: 2O2l 233 4 122

Ifyou have any questions about the permits please call me at 217 /782-7027 .

Sincerelv.

Bradley Frost
Office of Community Relations


